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Statement of Necessity addressing Overlapping Harvest Documents.
I. Overview

CAL FIRE requested the Board of Forestry consider the issue of allowing nondiscretionary documents, Exemptions per 14 CCR 1038, overlapping approved discretionary documents, Timber Harvest Plans (THPs) and other Exemptions.

CAL FIRE has determined due to different regulatory requirements between harvesting documents (exemptions and THPs) it becomes difficult for the Department to 1) accurately determine which regulatory standard was to be applied at the time of the potential violation of the forest practice act and the applicable approved THP and 2) accurately recognize the responsible party for forest practice violations.

Discretionary documents such as THP’s have been reviewed by a multi-agency review team evaluating the proposed work, allowing for site specific mitigations to be developed into the project THP for resource protection.  Nondiscretionary documents overlapping these discretionary documents creates confusion for the Licensed Timber Operator (LTO) and the CAL FIRE Inspector when evaluating the work completed. The Department must determine that all elements of a violation have been met prior to issuing a violation notice. This is determined by examining the potential violation in light of the prescriptive standard required for the harvest document in question. When prescriptive standards conflict with each other, such as the limitation of harvesting 10% or less of the standing volume of any given acre on a 14 CCR 1038(b) Dead, Dying, and Diseased Exemption versus what the underlying THP allows, this puts the Department in a difficult situation to sort through the different operators and standards, and apply the appropriate law. If an LTO is operating under an exemption that may be overlapping a THP the site-specific mitigations approved in a THP may not be know to the LTO, thus the stie-specific protection measures developed for resource protection developed for the specific site conditions could be inadvertently neglected increasing the risk to resource damage.  Additionally in most cases Overlapping harvest documents typically have different Licensed Timber Operators (LTOs) assigned to each document, and in many cases for large property-wide exemptions, there may be five or more LTOs listed on the exemption. This, coupled with the conflicting harvesting parameters that cover each type of harvest document increases the difficulty of enforcement. 

Also, once harvest documents start to become layered, the analysis of impacts the Board performs during its regulatory process becomes less meaningful, as the Board does not analyze the layering of harvest documents to accomplish a project, but instead analyzes each exemption as an individual action being applied. 
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